TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING

October 3, 2017
  APPROVED MINUTES

The Meeting of the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority was held at the Colchester - East Hampton Waste Water Treatment Plant Meeting Room on Tuesday, October 3, 2017 at 6:00 P.M. 

Present: Daniel Valentine, David Hitchcock, Peter Villa, and Kerry Comisky
Not Present: Ralph Nesci, Mark Barmasse and John Suprono
Other Attendee(s) Tim Smith, Public Utilities Administrator 

1. Call to Order

Vice -Chairman Valentine called the meeting to order at 6:13 p.m. 
2. Approval of Minutes

A. Regular Meeting of September 5, 2017
Upon a motion by Mr. Hitchcock, seconded by Mrs. Comisky, the member’s approved the Meeting Minutes as amended.  Vote 4-0 Motion Passed.
B.  Public Hearing September 5, 2017

Upon a motion by Mrs. Comisky, seconded by Mr. Hitchcock, to approve the Public Hearing minutes. Vote 4-0 Motion Passed.
3. Public Remarks 

None
4. Review of Correspondence
None
5. Committee Reports

A. Joint Facilities Committee 
Mr. Smith reported on the September 19th Joint Facilities meeting. The new automated septage system is installed and operational and has received positive feedback from the septage haulers.  The Dry Polymer System is also operational for the belt press and has substantially reduced the amount of polymer than previously used. The new bar screen has been installed in the channel and is currently waiting on the completion of the electrical work.  

 B. Operations, Management & Budget
1) Budget Status FY 2017/18
Mr. Smith distributed the Budget report for FY 2017/2018 acknowledging that it is informational only at this point given there are no significant expenditures to date. Sewer bills went out on October 1st. with few complaints received.  In reviewing the budget report for ROWS two purchase orders were applied to #5690 (other supplies and materials) in error instead of #5430 ( bldg. and equip repairs). 
C. Public Water Systems 
1) Village Center Water System Operations

No new issues or concerns were reported for the VCWS. 
2) Royal Oaks Water System Operations

The system is running as expected. Work has begun on the addition of a 4th green sand filter (a rebuilt filter from Colchester). They will also be replacing all piping and water line valves. The valves will all be changed to a 3 way ball valve which will indicate if the valve is open or closed. Total cost will be approx. $14, 000 and should be completed mid-October.
3) Hampton Woods Water System
The water system building structure is 95% complete with all necessary equipment. Still waiting on Eversource to set the meters.  A final walk through is expected to be in approx. 2 weeks.  With the required proofing cycle for State sign-off and finalization of easements with the Town Attorney it will be a few months before complete. 
4) Municipal Water System Update
The Water Development Task Force met with 2 representatives from Tighe &         Bond Engineering on Aug 22nd. Tighe & Bond will begin working on the     Interconnection Water Study which will look at interconnecting the Towns existing water systems along with the possibility of interconnecting with privately owned high capacity wells. 
B. Sewer Development
1) Hampton Woods Sewer System

With all underground work complete and the lift station in place, nothing additional is anticipated until the water side is complete.
2) Portland Sewer Commission 

No new information has been received.
6. Old Business, Discussion/Action
A. 13 Summit Street - Request for Water
Mr. Smith presented the draft letter from the committee to Mr. Manascalco for review.  Due to the instability of the property i.e. Back taxes, possible tax auction of the property (which could affect ownership), he recommends that the committee hold off submitting their recommendation to the Town Counsel at this time.
7. New Business, Discussion/Action

A. Mr. Valentine announced that he will be resigning from the WPCA committee                        effective immediately. Mr. Valentine be greatly missed and we all wish him well. 
B. Sewer Use bills are now available to the paid online through the Town website. To make customers aware of this new feature, recommendations were made to post a notice on Facebook or possibly send out an additional flyer to those customers. 
8. Adjournment 
Mr. Hitchcock made a motion to adjourn that was seconded by Mrs. Comisky and unanimously carried; the meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Linda B Connors
Recording Secretary

Minutes approved by a unanimous vote of the East Hampton Water Pollution Control   Authority on December 5, 2017.
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